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CHAPTER MEETING AND CONTACT INFO:

Gwinnett Chapter- 7:30 PM on the 3rd  Thursday of every month.  First Baptist Church of Lawrenceville, 165 Clayton Street,   Contact Meg Avery 770-932-5862 or June Cooper 770-995-5268

TCF Atlanta website:  www.tcfatlanta.org     Gwinnett

website:www.tcfgwinnett.homestead.com/index.html
Georgia Regional Coordinator:  Muriel Littman, 404-603-9942  Email muriellittman@comcast.net 

The Compassionate Friends National Office: 1-877-969-0010

www.thecompassionatefriends.org 

OTHER AREA CHAPTERS:

Atlanta (Tucker) Chapter - 7:30 PM - second Tuesday of every month.  First Christian Church of Atlanta, 4532 LaVista Road, Tucker  Cindy Durham 770-938-6511, Tamie Dodge  770-982-2251 or Cathy Spraetz  404-373-8161  Sibling Group – same time, ages 12 & up.  Nina Florence 404-484-2618            

 Sandy Springs Chapter - 7:15 PM -  fourth Wednesday of every month. Link Counseling Center, 348 Mt. Vernon Highway, Sandy Springs Note:  Nov. and Dec. meetings will be the third Wednesday of the month instead of the fourth. 

Muriel Littman  404-603-9942 

Southwest Atlanta Chapter - 7:30 PM on the first Thursday of every month. Ben Hill United Methodist Church, 2099 Fairburn Road, SW, Atlanta  Jackie McLoyd   404-346-4217  

Walton Chapter – 7:00 pm fourth Thursday each month - Walnut Grove United Methodist Church, 915 Church Way, Loganville, Genie Lissemore  770-464-9385 

Athens Chapter - 7:30 PM on the second Monday of every month. Holy Cross Lutheran Church, 800 West Lake Drive (ext. of Alps Road),   Johnnie Sue Moore 706-769-6256

Marietta Chapter - 7:00-9:00 p.m. First Tuesday; Fellowship Hall of Marietta First Baptist Church , 148 Church St.    Virginia Drollinger   770-422-1184  or Dean Hunter 770-428-6882  Also, "Day Meeting"  The Marietta Chapter offers a daytime meeting for those who cannot attend at night, or who would like a 2nd meeting in the month. The meeting is held on the third Tuesday of the month from 1:00 until 3:00 p.m. at Dianne Brissey 1676 Valor Ridge Dr., Kennesaw, GA 30152.  

Call Dianne for directions  770-919-1978 

Rome Chapter    Sandra Stinson (706) 235-6108  or Ginger Miles  706-291-0355  

Dalton Georgia Chapter-  Dawn Sissons  706-277-3312 or cell phone 706-264-4458  

Pickens County Chapter – 7:00 pm second Tuesday each month at Georgia Mountain Hospice in Jasper.  Call Anne Morrow at 706-692-5656.

A non-denominational self-help support group offering friendship, understanding and hope to bereaved families who have experienced the death of a child at any age, from any cause.

"The mission of The Compassionate Friends is to assist families in the positive resolution of grief following the death of a child and to provide information to help others be supportive."
www.tcfatlanta.org   www.thecompassionatefriends.org
We need not walk alone.

We are The Compassionate Friends

Dear Friends,

This is the tenth issue of our quarterly local chapter newsletter.    The Gwinnnett  newsletter is available both in print and through e-mail.   If you have received this issue in print and would prefer to receive e-mail instead, please notify us at MemoriesR4Ever@hotmail.com or 770-932-5862.  This will help keep our postage and printing costs down.  We welcome your suggestions to improve our chapter newsletter.

We need your input for the newsletter. Poetry, letters and comments submitted by parents, siblings and grandparents will be an important part of each issue.  Our next issue will cover the months of December, January and February.

We will also continue to recognize birth and death dates as times of special remembrance within our TCF family.  Please communicate this important information to us if you have not already done so.  

[image: image2.wmf]  THANK YOU!
Many parents give back to TCF through volunteer opportunities as a means of honoring their child.  Without volunteers our group would not exist.  We are grateful to these volunteers:    Mike Sullivan for serving as chapter treasurer, and Debbie Sullivan for making birthday phone calls, in memory of their daughter, Amanda Sullivan;  Janice Pattillo for serving as co-leader and along with her husband Wayne, they help with our Children’s Memorial Garden in memory of their son Michael Pattillo;  June Cooper, co-leader, for helping set up and greeting new members, in memory of her daughter, Wendy McMain & in memory of her sister, Noreen Keenan;   Terry Sparks, for serving as co-leader & group facilitator, in memory of his daughter, Natalie Sparks;  Gary Fox, group facilitator  in memory of his son, G.W. Fox;  Joyce Bradley, helping to set up & bring snacks in memory of her son, Jeff Bradley;  Nancy Long, for creating & mailing Remembrance Cards in memory of her son Joe Beatty, and Sandy Lavender, organizing & setting up the library in memory of her daughter Ashley Lauren Hull.

WE REMEMBER…
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AUTUMN BIRTHDAYS

Franklin Lewis “Shane” Martin

9-01-77

Donald Joseph Sargent


9-04-82

Jay Johnson



9-06-63

Karen Hendler



9-07-60

Xavier Ray



9-07-95

Jermaine Howard


9-11-89

Kimberly Dawn Marshall

9-11-79

Tom Waters



9-16-75

Melissa Hermanns


9-16-83

Darryl Reed



9-19-60

Shawn Lippman


9-19-86

Johnathon David Solar


9-23-80

Russ Allen



9-25-76

Heidi Goodman



9-25-79

Jessica Dodge



9-25-87

Julie Lyn Donaldson


9-26-73

Catherine Amiss


9-26-81

Michael Taronji



9-28-93

Blake Hinson



9-29-72

Alexandria “Allie” Dowd

10-04-94

Scott Tarbell



10-06-74

Richard Parrish Mayberry

10-10-71

Alan Parish



10-11-61

Matthew Jonathan Miller

10-13-81

Kenneith Newman


10-18-81

Christopher Gordon 


10-19-66

Chase Benton



10-19-88

Matthew Brackner


10-25-76

Joshua Ricky Marlin Johnson

10-28-86

Virginia Leigh Phillips


11-03-86

Misty Autumn Dubose


11-05-72

Robert David Parsons


11-07-76

Pablo “Pablito” Medrano

11-07-96

Matthew Dwyer



11-07-79

Jennifer Dailey



11-09-82

Jeffrey Wolcott



11-12-80

Melissa Dennis



11-12-80

Amanda Christine Warnock

11-13-87

Pamela Leigh Thompson

11-15-66

Baker Channing Muhaw

11-25-01

Frankie Ortiz



11-26-95

Edward Dietzel



11-27-69

Daniel Hager



11-29-73

Dana  McKibben


11-29-71

Clayton Olvey



11-30-70

Christian Pach



11-30-04

AUTUMN ANNIVERSARIES

Chase Benton



9-01-05

Chad Gordon



9-03-96

G.W. Fox



9-11-00

Jeffrey Wolcott



9-13-91

Nicholas Harris



9-15-00

Shannon Marie Stephens

9-16-01

Matthew Dwyer



9-21-97

Adam Lee Jones


9-21-02

Karen Hendler



9-21-04

James R. Avery, III


9-22-97

Tommy McDonald


9-22-98

Amanda Sullivan


9-22-00

Scott Tarbell



9-26-02

Johnathon David Solar


9-27-98

Michael V. “Mike” Hogue

9-28-03

Richard Parrish Mayberry

10-04-00

Ross Creel



10-09-03

Johnathan England


10-10-02

Brandon Christopher Shane

10-12-98

Franklin Lewis “Shane” Martin

10-14-05

Elizabeth “Beth” Wood


10-15-03

Matthew Brackner


10-17-00

Jacob Meadows



10-19-98

Bo Tuggle



10-22-92

Joey Robinson



10-23-98

Ashley Lauren Hull


10-27-02

Jarrod Robert Wills


10-28-98

Jared Chambers



10-28-04

Ryan David Bowers


10-29-99

Lindsey Marie Townsend

11-14-02

Daniel Hager



11-14-05

Robert David Parsons                              11-24-91

Ashley Bradford                                      11-24-04

David Adair



11-26-02

Robert Coltman                                        11-28-91

Mark William Evans, Jr.                          11-29-04

*   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *

Behind

Each dark flower of sorrow

Waits a memory

Of the blessings

You shared.

By Sascha Wagner, from her book The Sorrow and The Light

TCF Atlanta Daily E-Newsletter 

and Online Sharing

TCF Atlanta Daily E-Newsletter and Online Sharing is an online sharing group available to anyone with internet access. The Online Daily Sharing is a wonderful daily resource to remind everyone "They Need Not Walk Alone".   We share articles, poems and messages from other bereaved families.  

Currently online sharing has 1250 active members and are growing at a rate of 2 per day.   To join go to the following link: www.tcfatlanta.org/SharingList.html
Many thanks to Wayne and Jayne Newton in reaching out to bereaved families worldwide as editors of the TCF Atlanta online sharing site and TCF Atlanta website.

To Honor You

To honor you, I get up everyday and take a breath

And start another day without you in it.

To honor you, I laugh and love with those who knew your smile

And the way your eyes twinkled with mischief and secret knowledge.


To honor you, I listen to music you would have liked,

And sing at the top of my lungs, with the windows rolled down.

To honor you, I take chances, say what I feel, hold nothing back,

Risk making a fool of myself, dance every dance.

You were my light, my heart, my gift of love from the very highest source.

So everyday, I vow to make a difference, share a smile, live, laugh and love.

Now I live for us both, so all I do, I do to honor you.

By Connie F. Kiefer Byrd

In Loving Memory of Jordan Alexander Kiefer

8/24/88 – 12/13/05

from the TCF Atlanta online sharing

Grieving Through the Years:

A Bereaved Mother's Story

-By Coralease C. Ruff, DNSc, RN
It all began ten years ago when a heart-wrenching telephone call plunged my family and me into the ranks of bereaved parents and siblings. Our 21-year-old

daughter, Candice, had been in a horrible car accident, which took her life. She had decided to travel to the Dominican Republic to spend a year serving as a

missionary. Less than three months following her arrival, her car was hit by some construction equipment driven

by an unlicensed construction worker.

I experienced so many feelings and experiences in the early days of acute grief. Not only was it unreal, but the excruciating pain was like nothing I'd ever

felt. My thoughts about her and our life together brought buckets of tears. I thought it was never going to stop hurting. I could not remember anything, including the name of the street leading to my house. I was so disorganized starting one task after another and never

completing anything. Concentration was nonexistent. I would read and reread every line and still could not remember what I had read one sentence later. I

also had many fears about everything and everybody. I was especially afraid for our surviving son; he might die also. I didn't want to let him out of my sight.

He pleaded with me to stop worrying so much. Oh yes, the death-wish was also real in the early days. I did not want to live without Kandy. It was only through the realization of the additional pain my death would cause our son that I decided to try to live. For a while I was

angry with my daughter for dying. How could she just go off and leave us---didn't she know we would be devastated? I was also angry at the world for

continuing to move on. Didn't the world know my daughter had died?

I have learned to cope with our daughter's death by working very hard at it. Initially, I read every book I could find about grief and loss especially those written by bereaved parents. And I joined a support group The Compassionate Friends. After approximately two years of support from the group, I became more

active and began to reach out to other bereaved parents. Three years later I established a local chapter of TCF in the District of Columbia.

In my personal life, my focus has been to keep Kandy's memory alive. One of the first ways we accomplished that was to establish a scholarship in her memory.

This has been tremendously therapeutic for my husband and me. We now have eight Candice M. Ruff scholars who are all recipients of the scholarship. Annually, we

share the wonderful memories of our daughter with these young people.

I continue to grieve the death of my daughter years later, but it is not the acute grief I experienced those first years. It is now more like a constant dull

ache that is always there, no matter how hard I try to ignore it. Some days I can almost forget about it, but not for long.  Her absence is always there.

Have I healed, found closure, and resolved her death'? I like to think that I am in the process of healing. I refer to it as "retrospective healing" because it has been very subtle. It is only in retrospect that I can see the tremendous amount of healing that has indeed occurred. It is also active healing, where I have had to take active steps to initiate and maintain the healing process. I

have found that time alone does not promote healing.

Yes, I continue to think of my child, all the time. I never think, "Oh, I am still grieving." I do notice how much it still hurts. Sometimes when I laugh it is almost an effort to do more than pay lip service to being happy. Grief is

always there hovering in the shadows, waiting to rear its ugly head. For instance, I attended a wedding of a dear friend's daughter. I survived the ceremony but grief set in and I cried the entire reception. One author has

referred to this kind of grief experience as shadow grief and another calls it a grief attack.

Although I am never without missing my daughter, ten years later, I have found peace. I am not the same person I was prior to Kandy's death; I have changed in

so many ways. I cry at different things-like weddings, or a song that reminds me of our daughter. And now I find that I get impatient when hearing adults talk about petty events.

I have found satisfaction in keeping her memory alive. I talk about her whenever I have the opportunity. In addition to the annual scholarship, I periodically hold a memorial birthday party. I write about my grief journey, and have arranged to have a memory quilt made that depicts her life in her T-shirts and photos.  Finally, I planned and implemented a grief and loss seminar for nursing students at Howard University. In one year

the seminar has grown from 5 to 22 students. It has now been offered for three years and 152 students have completed the course. My students give numerous

testimonials of how beneficial the course has been to them personally. These activities have not only been therapeutic for me but also beneficial to others. For now my life's work focuses on providing support and education during bereavement.

I have accepted the fact that I am a different, but not necessarily better person now. The "new me" is  ontinuing to evolve. I know that I am getting better because I don't hurt as badly or for as long a time. My crying episodes, when they occur, are short-lived.

I don't believe I have completely healed nor do I feel I will ever completely heal. "Closure" and "resolution" are not terms I use in relation to grief in my daughter's death. I will never have closure. I will always miss her physical presence. I have reached a point, though, where life is good again. Reaching out to other bereaved families, especially those grieving the loss of a child, has

been a big part of that. 

Coralease C. Ruff, RN, is a Bereavement Facilitator and a frequent presenter on grief issues locally and nationally. She started a TCF chapter in Washington, DC and served as its chapter leader for five years. Coralease was chair of the Professional Day for the Washington/Virginia National Conference, and is currently a member of the TCF Board of Directors.

~reprinted from We Need Not Walk Alone National TCF Magazine Summer 2006

Coping with October
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The coming of autumn with the beautiful colors of the leaves and their falling will bring different emotions to different families.  Maybe your family had a tradition of driving through particularly scenic areas.  Maybe the child you lost was the one who raked the leaves.  Perhaps all of this will simply be a reminder that winter and a barren landscape are coming.

Halloween is a favorite holiday for most children, but it can be hard for bereaved parents.  This formerly innocent holiday, the yard “decorated” as graveyards with markers and ghosts and skeletons, the stories of unhappy spirits that must walk the earth, all have a completely different impact on us now.

Many of us have opened the door to give out treats and been faced with a costume so similar to one our child wore for a Halloween past, that either we really want to pull aside the mask to see the face behind or we want to dream that this was one last visit from our precious child.

Some parents have surviving children who still want to join in the fun – and, oh, how hard to “trick or treat” when you feel the victim of the ultimate “trick”.

Stop and Think – what can you do differently?  For autumn and its beauties and chores, what routines can you change?  Hire someone or ask a friend who has been offering to help and asking for specific tasks.  Maybe you could do it together.

For Halloween take surviving children to a carnival (many schools and churches sponsor these).  Or if a carnival was an every year event, go to the zoo or go door-to-door this year.   If you don’t have surviving children wanting to celebrate, maybe you can leave your house dark and go to a movie and skip this holiday.  In any event, planning ahead will help you get through a difficult time.

By Tracy Rhein, Bereaved Parents USA, Central Arkansas Chapter, www.bereaveparentsusa.org
[image: image5.wmf]My Cover-Up Mask

I wake in the morning with tears in my eyes. I have to face another day without my child. I prepare to go to work and put on my "cover-up mask" as I go out to face the world. 

I get my work done and even chat and sometimes smile at my co-workers. And they say, "My, how well she seems to be handling her loss." If they only knew what I am suffering under my "cover-up mask." My work day is over, and I go home and remove my "cover-up mask," and the tears come again. 

I go to bed, as the darkness of night envelopes me and sleep eludes me, the tears come again. I have gotten through another day without my child. I have learned I must take one day at a time for the rest of my life, since it will never be the same again. 

~Joan Watson 
TCF, Salisbury, MD 

Halloween Memories
My Ian was 20 when he was killed in a work accident. I had my children very young and grew up along with them. Since Halloween dress-up had always been one of my favorite, most creative times, I suppose I passed along my excitement to Ian.  

We didn't have much in the way of money, so we made our own outfits. We threw together a real "winner" (He won first prize!) in first grade when he came to me at 8 p.m. the night before and said..."Mom...I gotta have a costume for school tomorrow for the Halloween contest!" Before long, he was transformed into a "lobster monster"...with cardboard head, body, claws, protruding eyes....I don't know how he made it to school on the bus! Or how he saw to get around that day! But that blue ribbon was quite a prize for us both! 

I found Ian on the back porch one day passing along the family tradition to his little sister...He was painting her face with some kind of creamy goo so she could be a "ghost"...The resulting photograph is one of my favorite "partner in crime" shots of the two kids. 

About 3rd grade, he decided to make his own costume...a "punk"....He quickly went out of the house with friends after a mischevious glance at me and a coat over his shoulders...We discovered when he got back from knocking on all our neighbor's doors that he had torn up a t-shirt and written obscenities all over the shirt...I'm sure the old ladies on our street were mortified! 

[image: image6.wmf]He continued to celebrate Halloween even into his teens and would always ask, "What're we gonna do for Halloween, Mom?"...He would spend hours carving a pumpkin or setting up spooky music to freak the kids on our street...and would end up going out to enjoy the candy frenzy with all the other "kids", even though he was 6 feet tall. 

His last Halloween was spent away from us with friends. He had been talking about dressing up as "Braveheart" and finally found a kilt and a wig...We were told he was the life of the party, meeting everyone at the door and threatening to lift his kilt...only to show off boxers with hearts on them! We finally saw a photo of him in that outfit after the funeral...what a treasure! 

Ian enjoyed life to the fullest and I feel so lucky to have been a part of his amazing time on earth. So, "what am I gonna do for Halloween this year?" I've made my own costume (Mona Lisa) and will be partying with friends.... 

Live life one day at a time.....and make each one a masterpiece! 

By Becky Sharpe...Ian's proud mom, TCF Gainesville (many thanks to Becky, who was the chapter leader of the TCF Gainesville chapter until Aug. 06.  She did a great job revitalizing the growth of this chapter, but unfortunately no one was able to step up when her term was over.  This chapter is currently inactive and needs a new chapter leader.  If you or someone you know is interested in reviving  this chapter, please call Becky at 770-287-1235)
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Monthly support group meetings are the heart of The Compassionate Friends. These gatherings provide a safe and caring environment in which bereaved parents and siblings can talk freely about the emotions and experiences they are enduring. Parents and siblings receive the understanding and support of others who have “been there.”  

Through the years, the hope for the future that is provided through these sharing sessions has been more helpful than anything else in resolving the grief of bereaved parents. Siblings, grandparents and other adult family members are also welcome at TCF meetings.

The death of a child of any age, from any cause, is a shattering experience for a family.  When a child dies, to whom does a family turn for the emotional support it will need during the grief journey that lies ahead?  The Compassionate Friends understands that grief for a child lasts longer and is more intense than society commonly recognizes.  Other grieving parents can offer empathy and understanding of this loss, while also recognizing that each person’s grief is unique.


Note from Meg Avery, editor:  Although you are receiving this newsletter in September, thoughts of the approaching holiday season begin to creep into our minds, usually with dread, not anticipation.    When the season of autumn arrives, we know that the holiday season is next:  Labor Day, Rosh Hashanah, Yom Kippur, Columbus Day, Halloween, Thanksgiving, Hanukkah, and Christmas.  Whether this is your first, third, tenth or anywhere in-between holiday season, hopefully this holiday article may bring you some ideas & help for coping & surviving.   

Surviving the Holidays

By Richard B. Gilbert, Valparaiso, Indiana

   My grandmother was like royalty to us.  She had the stature of the “Queen Mum” and led us all with her regal presence.  When word came from her doctor that he wanted to see her right away, we were all in a stunned silence.

   Bad news?  As it turned out, Gram had a mild heart irritation, requiring medication and a diet change.  The doctor advised her to eat a banana a day.  When Gram came out of the doctor’s office she announced:  “The doctor said I should have a banana split every day.  Let’s go to the ice cream stand.”  So, off we went.

   Grief is a lot like that.  Sometimes it is choosing banana splits, but more often it is facing each moment, each detour, each stretching of our sanity and awareness, each feeling (even feelings stripped raw to a level of pain never experienced before) by giving them meaning, value and purpose.

   We certainly don’t need (and shouldn’t embrace) people telling us what to do and when to be “over this”.  Instead, we embrace those who are willing to walk alongside, to listen a lot, to speak when we ask, and – as we struggle to find some measure of meaning and hope – to struggle with us and for us.

   Holidays and special days like Thanksgiving, Hanukkah, Christmas, New Year’s birthdays seasonal days and anniversaries share common threads.  They remind us of the way thing were, and, at least for now, that may result in more pain with reminders of loss rather than lovely memories.  There is pressure to choose what to do (if anything) with these holidays; there is increased fatigue and sadness; and there is the sense that we are slipping deeper into the hole of loss.

   When we are grieving, holidays and special days are much like the summoning Gram experienced with her doctor.  They take what used to be our pattern for coping, the points of meaning and hope where we can “hang the hats” (and ornaments) of our feelings for at least a moment of peace and quiet.  These especially difficult times can take anything that hints of sanity and good order and leave us feeling as if we are spinning aimlessly and hopelessly out of control.

   It takes work to begin to grab a new pathway the way we would like things to be.  The rituals and traditions often seem to be complicating factors rather than gifts.  Holidays and special days often present decisions, tasks and expectations that we feel too weak to tackle.  When we are exhausted, why would we want to take on more work?   Holidays can be gifts, they can be glimpses of peace, and they can be the chance to select new rituals, new customs, new ways to remember less and less about a death and more and more about a life.

   Planning, organizing and living in chaos are how most of us spend the holidays, which can either put us “over the top” or drive us deeper into the valley of despair.  Still, we have the privilege of choosing what will or will not be part of our grief journeys.  In your own time frame, you can decide which of the holiday customs you want to hold onto, what you want to set aside (at least for this year) and what new territory you want to explore.

   Holidays usually include some expression of giving and receiving – cards, cookies, homemade fudge, gifts, greetings, visits.  Healing can come when we risk giving.  Don’t try to buy your way to healing, but give something special as a remembrance.  Be open to the deeper gifts and meanings of these special days.  There could be a rare jewel in there somewhere and a glimpse of some new door that will lead you out of the valley of your loss.

   Seek guidance.  Shop wisely.  Rest often.  Spend cautiously.  Think healthy thoughts.  Commit to your need for healing and take the time to reach your chosen goals.  Most of all, commit to survival. You will move closer to healing and hope, to remembering and living.

Reprinted from Bereavement Magazine, November/December 1998, www.bereavementmag.com, 1-888-604-4673

Look At Him Now

Every year at Thanksgiving

The table gets bigger and bigger

As our children have children of their own.

But the table never can get big enough.

It is never complete.

We are missing Mike and

his children who will never be.

But, somehow, for me, they are.

I can see him in his brother’s faces.

I can hear him in their laughter,

I can see his children in the sweet faces 

Of his nieces and nephews.

And I can always, 

Always feel his presence.

There is an aura of completeness.

by Mary Long, TCF Central Costa County, California

“Hope isn’t a place or a thing.  Hope isn’t the absence of pain or sadness or sorrow.  Hope is possibility.  Hope is the memory of love given and received.”

By Darcie Sims, excerpted from her article “A New Holiday to Celebrate Hope” Bereavement Magazine, Nov/Dec 1998, www.bereavementmag.com

Remembered With Thanks
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I watched everyone celebrate

with music and laughter,

their cornucopias full with 

the feast of plenty.

I trudged to the table

my meager offerings a broken heart

tear-drenched cheeks

a longing so deep.

As I lit a candle

shared memories of you,

the flame warmed my heart

and I knew you are still with me.

By Alice Wisler, from Tributes
~ ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~

To Matt

Sorrow rages through the chambers of my soul

Pain sucks the breath out of me like an implosion.

The pain, a pain so raw it can’t be real

Because if it is real, how am I supposed to go on?

My best friend since birth,

My confidant, compadre, and 

the love of my heart is gone.

I hear the walls of my soul start to crumble,

But it’s really the sound of my tears slapping the page.

I feel so cold and out of all of this 

I start to feel a warmth

A breath of a caress wiping away my tears

I reach to the left – feeling for a hand that has always

Been there for me to hold

At first it’s not there –

 but a smile cracks my swollen face

Because I know that he’s there.

Standing on my left, always reaching for me.

By Julia Maypole

Julia wrote this poem when her brother Matthew James Maypole was killed in an automobile accident by a drunk driver.  Matt was 22 years old when he died on January 30, 2000.  From We Need Not Walk Alone Winter 2005 

News from the Gwinnett Chapter

We reach out to you with the understanding and love only another bereaved parent can offer.  Attending meetings and learning from others what has helped them is one way to ease the pain of losing a child.  We welcome you to join us at the Gwinnett Chapter of TCF.  

To Our New Members:  Coming to the first meeting is the hardest, but you have nothing to lose and everything to gain.  Try not to judge your first meeting as to whether or not The Compassionate Friends will work for you.  At the next meeting you may find just the right person or just the right words said that will help you in your grief work.

To our members who are further down the “Grief Road”    -     We need your encouragement and your support.  Each meeting we have new parents.  Think back – what would it have been like for you at your first meeting if there had not been any TCF ‘veterans” to welcome you, share your grief, encourage you and tell you “your pain will not always be this bad, it really does get better.” 

Birthday Table

The Gwinnett Chapter has a Birthday Table every month.  We have a special table set up with our butterfly candle and birthday poem and there is plenty of room for pictures.  If your child, grandchild or sibling’s birthday falls in that meeting month, you will have the opportunity to share some of your special memories with us.  We all love hearing about our children and we all understand that it is still their birthday and we have a need & a desire to remember, honor and have a special birthday celebration for our child.   Please bring your favorite pictures and/or mementos for our Birthday Table and also, please feel free to bring your child’s favorite snacks and/or drinks for our snack table.   

Our chapter also has a Lending Library.  We have an extensive collection of bereavement books & materials, some purchased by TCF Gwinnett and some donated by parents.  You are more than welcome to check out books for as long as you need; there is no due date & there are no late fees.   If you have grief books that you would like to donate, we welcome new additions for our library.   We will place a label inside the book that it has been donated by the parent (s) or sibling of the child’s name.   

Everyone is invited to our annual TCF Picnic on Saturday, September 30, 2006 at Rhodes Jordan Park in Lawrenceville at the Stanley Gunter Pavilion from 2:00 – 5:00.   We will have a Memorial Balloon Release Ceremony– we will have a helium tank & extra balloons – you may bring your own filled or unfilled balloon.  Hot dogs & hamburgers, ice tea & lemonade will be provided by the chapter – please bring a family size side dish, salad or casserole and your child’s (or family’s) favorite dessert to share.    There will be a Memory Table for our children’s pictures – please bring a framed photo of your child, grandchild and/or sibling.   Check out our local website for previous picnic pictures:  www.tcfgwinnett.homestead.com/index.html
TCF Gwinnett Tee Shirts

Tee shirts will be sold at each chapter meeting and at our picnic.   These are high quality gray tee shirts with the TCF logo in royal blue on the front left side, and on the back there is a red heart with Forever in my Heart poem inscribed, and two royal blue butterflies on each side of the heart.  Shirts are available in Small, Medium, Large, Ex-Large and 1X.   They are $15 each.  The poem reads as follows:

We thought of you with love today                                   But that is nothing new                                                    We thought of you yesterday                                           and the day before that too.                                             We think of you in silence                                                and speak your name                                                         All we have are memories                                                 and your picture in a frame.                                            Your memory is our keepsake                                            with which we will never part.                                                God has you in his keeping                                                We have you in our hearts.                                                (author unknown)

If you would like to give of your time, and volunteer in any way to our chapter, we warmly welcome new volunteers.  This is your chance to give back and to help out with the “behind the scenes” efforts for our local chapter.    We need new volunteers to successfully continue the efforts begun when the Gwinnett Chapter was created in 1994.    Volunteer opportunities range from helping to set up a meeting, becoming a facilitator, and making phone calls.  This is a great way to give back in memory of your child after you have found hope, encouragement and strength from TCF to survive & thrive in spite of life’s worst tragedy.  Making the change from needing help & finding help to giving help & support to new parents is another healing milestone.    Please call or e-mail Meg Avery at 770-932-5862 or send an email to MemoriesR4Ever@hotmail.com if you have questions or if you’d like to volunteer.

Gifts of Love

A love gift is a financial donation to The Compassionate Friends Gwinnett Chapter.  It is usually in honor of a child who has died, but it can also be from individuals who want to honor a relative or friend who has died, or simply a gift from someone who wants to help in the work of our chapter.  Love gifts are acknowledged in each quarterly issue.

In Loving Memory of Gary Pruitt    ,                                   from his mom, Shirley Pruitt

In Loving Memory of Karen Hendler   ,                               from her mom, Livia Hendler

In Loving Memory of G.W. Fox,                                         from his dad, Gary Fox

If you  make a monetary donation to TCF Gwinnett, (which is tax-deductible)  you may specify whether you would like your contribution to go toward the memorial garden account, newsletter account or general account.   Funds from the general account pay for remembrance cards, postage, labels, the annual picnic, expenses associated with monthly meetings and for information packets for newly bereaved parents.    We do not receive funds from The Compassionate Friends National Office and we are always extremely appreciative for any contributions.  Please be assured, however, that there are no financial dues to be a member of TCF.   Everyone contributes in their own unique way; whether it be with time, donations of books for our library, referring newly bereaved parents to us, helping out at monthly meetings, making phone calls etc.   
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Our Credo...

We need not walk alone.

 We are The Compassionate Friends. 

We reach out to each other with love,

 with understanding and with hope. 

Our children have died at all ages and from many 

different causes, but our love for our children unites us. 



Your pain becomes my pain, 

just as your hope becomes my hope. 

We come together from all walks of life,

 from many different circumstances. 

We are a unique family because we represent many 

races and creeds.  We are young, and we are old. 

Some of us are far along in our grief, but others 

still feel a grief so fresh and so intensely painful that we feel helpless and see no hope.                   

  

Some of us have found our faith to be a source of 

strength; some of us are struggling to find 

answers.   Some of us are angry, filled with guilt or in 

deep depression; others radiate an inner peace. 

But whatever pain we bring to this gathering of 

The Compassionate Friends, 

it is pain we will share

just as we share with each other our love for our children.

We are all seeking and struggling to build a future for ourselves, but we are committed to building that future together as we reach out to each other in love and share the pain as well as the joy, share the anger as well as the peace, share the faith as well as the doubts and help each other to grieve as well as to grow. 

We need not walk alone.

 We Are The Compassionate Friends .


The Compassionate Friends Sibling Credo

We are the surviving siblings of The Compassionate Friends.

We are brought together by the deaths of our brothers and sisters.  

Open your hearts to us, but have patience with us.  Sometimes we will need the support of our friends.  At other times we need our families to be there.  Sometimes we must walk alone, taking our memories with us, continuing to become the individuals we want to be.

We cannot be our dead brother or sister, however, a special part of them lives on with us.

When our brother or sister died, our lives changed.  We are living a life very different from what we envisioned, and we feel the responsibility to be strong even when we feel weak. 

Yet, we can go on, because we understand better than many others the value of family and the precious gift of life.  

Our goal is not to be the forgotten mourners that we sometimes are, 

But to walk together to face our tomorrows as

Surviving Siblings of The Compassionate Friends.


~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Would you like to honor your child by making a donation to the Gwinnett TCF Chapter  in his or her memory?

Please fill out the information below, clip and mail with your tax deductible donation to: Gwinnett TCF,  Mike Sullivan, 

315 Victorian Lane, Duluth, GA 30097. 

(Please make checks payable to TCF Gwinnett.) 

Name_____________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________

In Memory of:_____________________________________

Please specify if you would like your donation added to the Children’s Memorial Account, Newsletter Account, or General Account.
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